## DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN BIOLOGY

2nd February, 1973.

Dr. Robert A. Cross, Royal Perth Hospital, Box X2213, G.P.O., PERTH. WESTERN AUSTRALIA 6001

Dear Dr. Cross,

The samples from Meekatharra, Koralindi and Wiluna arrived safely this morning, though to our surprise the cells and serum were thawed. There was still dry ice remaining but it was so well wrapped in paper and was placed beneath the samples that they were not being cooled sufficiently. However, we feel confident that they will be in good enought condition for testing, and perhaps in future you could try breaking the dry-ice into smaller portions packed loosely around the tubes.

There is no need to give us advance warning about sending samples. They all go into liquid nitrogen until we are ready to test them, anyway.

With all good wishes,

Yours sincerely,

R. L. KIRK.